
  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   COPA   NEWSLETTER 

    COMMUNITY  PARTNERS  INC.                           FALL  /  WINTER   EDITION  2019 
  CREATING  CARING  CHRISTIAN  COMMUNITIES  IN THE  DOMINICAN  REPUBLIC 
 

                                                   THANK  YOU 

     Good news to report!  All of the students that were featured in the last Spring / Summer 

Newsletter now have sponsors.  We are so thankful to our sponsors for reaching out for these 

students.  Miracles still happen, even today.  God has a plan and He makes things possible.  

                                              A BIG Thank-You; to all of the sponsors.  

     The COPA Schools have been successful in transforming students in La Hoya and Bombita.  

Success comes with the hard work from the teachers and the staff.  The children have lots of 

energy and are eager to learn and do things.  The schools give them a place to channel that 

energy.  A place to grow and work with others.  To be part of something good.  To get an 

education and hope for the future.  Thank-you to the sponsors for your support through the 

years.   

                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          La Hoya classroom                                          Ed with students at Bombita                     

 

 

 

 

 

Ed Sandbach 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    I have traveled through some of the small villages/towns in The Dominican Republic.  The 

people are always friendly.  Kids like to get their picture taken.  I think they like the attention.   

Baseball is their favorite sport and each town has a baseball field.  Motorcycles are the most 

common means of transportation.  A motorcycle can carry a whole family or even a lawn 

mower.   They make the most of what they have.    

    There are different ways people can earn money in a small town.  Using a pick-up truck to 

haul things like bananas.  Most small towns don't have a gas station.  Selling gasoline by the 

bottle is a good business.  A collection of bottles will hold enough gas for many small tanks.    

                                                                                                                                          Ed Sandbach 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COPA's New Project Trust Volunteer Girls 

L-R = Poppy from England 

          Morgan from England 

          Lauren from Wales 

          Hannah from Northern Ireland 

 

 

 

 

Education Report August 2019 
                                                                                                         By Anna Rodgers, Education Adviser 

    The bulk of our work this month has been with our new Project Trust volunteers.  The four 

girls arrived in Santo Domingo on Friday, August 16.  

    The first week that they were here we organized an all-inclusive induction program.  We 

ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ /ht!Ωǎ ǊǳƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜm about Dominican culture, and showed 

them how to cook several different affordable meals.  I spent several days working with them to 

ŎǊŜŀǘŜ άǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƴƻǘŜōƻƻƪǎΣέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ōǊŀƛƴǎǘƻǊƳŜŘ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ ŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ 

topics, Spanish vocabulary for the classroom, short activities they could do if their lessons 

finished early, and specific discipline ideas, all translated into Spanish.  We spent time writing 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ǇƭŀƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜŘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŀǎ άǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎέ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏƻǳld practice 

their Spanish.  They also developed their classroom rules in Spanish and made posters to put up 

in their classrooms.  In all, we tried to give them as many tools as possible to have a successful 

year, both as teachers and as members of their communities.  

    The girls all seem very enthusiastic and flexible.  They have worked well with the sudden 

changes that are a part of life here, and are accepting of the COPA rules.  Although none of 

ǘƘŜƳ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ {ǇŀƴƛǎƘΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Ŝffort to practice whenever possible.    

I have high hopes that it will be a good year! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sponsorship for La Hoya School 

* La Hoya Sponsorship Secretary: 

   Carol Harris 

   email:  carol.harris.xyz@gmail.com 

* La Hoya Sponsorship Financial  

   Secretary:  Eleanor Sandbach 

   email:  ersandbach@yahoo.com 

* Mail La Hoya Sponsorship  

   Payments To: 

    COPA  
    Attention: Eleanor Sandbach 
    4726 N. Tamiami Trail 
    Sarasota, FL. 34234 

 

             To Sponsor a Child or For Further Information 

Sponsorship for Bombita School 

* Bombita Sponsorship Secretary: 

   Mary Anderson 

   email:  m.anderson2162@gmail.com 

* Bombita Sponsorship Financial  

   Secretary:  Connie Di Leo 

   email:  connie_copa@yahoo.com 

 * Mail All Bombita Sponsorship  

    Payments To: 

     COPA US Treasurer 
     Janet Leap     
     5151 Manz Place 
     Sarasota, FL. 34232 

     email:  leapjanet@gmail.com 

 For Donating to the General Education Fund 

  COPA US Treasurer 
  Janet Leap 
  5151 Manz Place 
  Sarasota, FL. 34232 

  email:  leapjanet@gmail.com 

 

Please include student ID number and name 

on all payment checks.  Thank you 

 

    Sponsorship is 

    $15 per month 

   for each student 

 

  Education Report September 2019  
Bombita and La Hoya                                    By Anna Rodgers, Education Advisor  (part of her report)                                                                

Aluet (COPA Education Assistant) and I spent the first days of September updating the class lists 

and sent our final counts to Florida on September 9th.  

We also continued working on thŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŎŀǊŘǎΦ  ²ŜΩŘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘΣ 

and now we had to get the supplies for it.  We went to get the Christmas cards printed, which 

turned out to be harder than expected.  Eventually we had our 700 copies and we could start the 

art project with the students.  We started in Bombita, with Aluet and I going into the classroom 

with the PT Volunteers and teaching the students.  We are nearly done with Bombita.  We will start 

doing Christmas cards in La Hoya in October. 

 PT Volunteers 

The PT volunteers have been teaching art classes for over a month now, and are settling in 

well.  They face the normal difficulties of first year teaching, but they are working hard.  Some of 

their projects include rocket ships, mixed-media rainbows, and learning about color theory.   

 

   CHECK OUR  COPA  WEBSITE 

          http://copausa.org 

 

              Attention :  New Addresses for COPA Sponsorship 
                  Payment and contact information New as of September 6, 2019 
                        Please make note of these changes if you haven't already  


